

## CITY COUNCIL

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU 530 SOUTH KING STREET, ROOM 202 HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813-3065 TELEPHONE: (808) 768-5010 • FAX: (808) 768-5011

KYMBERLY MARCOS PINE

COUNCILMEMBER, DISTRICT 1 TELEPHONE: (808) 768-5001 EMAIL: kmpine@honolulu.gov

September 24, 2019

Mr. Daniel Orodenker
Executive Officer
State of Hawaii Land Use Commission
Department of Business, Economic Development & Tourism
P. O. Box 2359
Honolulu, HI 96804-2359

Ms. Kathy Sokugawa Acting Director Department of Planning & Permitting 650 S. King Street, 7th Floor Honolulu, HI 96813

RE: Request for Clarification Regarding Koolaupoko Sustainable Communities Plan

Dear Mr. Orodenker and Ms. Sokugawa:

I have been asked to clarify the Council's intent regarding the following language in Section 3-19 of the Koolaupoko Sustainable Communities Plan. Upon rereading the planned Hawaiian Memorial Park (HMP) expansion, the language currently states: "Any proposed expansion by Hawaiian Memorial Park must include a 150-foot buffer from residential homes, a 2,000-foot buffer from the Pohai Nani senior living community, and a phased approach to sales and marketing. . . ."

The Council's intent was to set the buffer at 2,000 feet from the Pohai Nani property line and 150 feet from the residential property lines.

Should you have any questions, please call my office at 768-5001.

With Aloha,

Kymberly Pine

Councilmember, District 1